LAS POSITAS COLLEGE


TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE MEETING

Monday, September 24, 2007
2:30 pm, Room 1603
DRAFT MINUTES
Present:
Mike Ansell, Jeff Baker, Lee Bateman, John Gonder, Tina Inzerilla, Bob Kratochvil, Sherman Lindsey, Jeannine Methe, Scott Miner, Elizabeth Noyes, Brian Owyoung, Pat Pohl, Sylvia Rodriguez, Heidi Ulrech, Scott Vigallon

The meeting began with each of the members introducing themselves.  

1. Committee Chair





In an effort to maintain consistency in the committees, some of the chairs have been asked to continue in their roles for a second year.  Mike Ansell became Committee Chair midway through last Spring, and it was suggested at the last 2006-07 meeting that he stay on in that role this year.
Motion:
To affirm Dr. Mike Ansell as Committee Chair for the 2007-2008 academic year.

MSC:

Pat Pohl/John Gonder

Vote:

Unanimous
2. District IT Status
Jeannine Methe, Chief Technology Officer for the District, attended the meeting to provide an update on current and upcoming projects:
· Web for Faculty: The pilot was done during the last two terms, and the faculty participating from both colleges have done really well.  This semester some of those faculty members will be tasked with trying out the online grading.  In the past face-to-face trainings have been conducted, but now with the WebX software they can do “webinars” right at the workstation.  IT will be looking for time (possibly an upcoming Town Meeting) to hold trainings for faculty.

· CollegeNet: The room scheduling software has been installed.  The Academic Services staff have the Spring scheduling information entered, and are prepared to go live for the Summer and Fall (2008).  The event staff are participating in training throughout this semester and are working to enter data into the system.
· Luminus: The student email feature of this software has been installed.  IT is currently looking for volunteers to help determine the process for rolling this out to students, and to develop guidelines and policies.  They hope to be able to draw from members of the Technology Committee, A&R, etc…  Scott Vigallon asked that IT and the Committee keep Blackboard in mind when looking at the potential impact of the student email feature.  It was noted that – because it interfaces with Banner – Luminus has the ability to store phone numbers, but is not able to send text.

The College will be building a new Central Utility Plant, and our technology infrastructure (conduits, routing) will run through this facility.  This building will be constructed in the area of the new IT Building, between the Amphitheater and the Science Building.
3. Campus IT Update
On behalf of Steve Gunderson, Heidi Ulrech presented an update on the campus IT projects and activities:
· Working to install wireless access points (WAP) on campus until the District implements it into classrooms and across campus.  This “interim” solution exceeds what WeCare Wireless was going to provide to the College.  They are putting together a map for the Technology web page to show where the WAP are located and the bleed-out areas.  In addition they are putting together technology standards and processes, which will be brought to the Committee and ultimately added to the technology website (which they also plan to update).
· The team was very busy working on the Multi-Disciplinary Building this summer.  There was an issue with the document cameras and the use of transparencies, and they were able to get new replacement equipment.  They are also just about finished with the first round of Life-Cycle upgrades.

· STARS had a couple of issues at the beginning of the semester, mostly with Math in the ILC and the new lab in PE.  Heidi is working with Doug Lane (third party administrator for STARS) and looking at automating the processes.

· Working on adding administration systems to the LPC domain, starting in Building 100 and moving up the hill.  This will help resolve the authentication issues.

Heidi Ulrech shared her report on telecommunications:

· With all of the (office) moves, she has been busy with the phone system.

· The pay phone company decided to remove them because they weren’t generating enough revenue.  Heidi is now working with Lee Bateman to look at new vendors, and with Rich Butler to address the safety issue.
· We’ve just completed our second year with Ricoh, and will soon have satisfaction surveys available.  The agreement with Ricoh is a three-year contract, with two 1-year renewals.  The “scan-to” feature is now ready to roll out to faculty, and they are working implementing it for administrative users.
Elizabeth Noyes presented her report on the website:

· Over the summer she converted the College website to The Grapevine, which is not available outside the network.
· She has trained 33 users on the Contribute software.

· Worked on the Absence Line database, articulation agreement database, and will help update the Technology website.

· Created new staff directory on LPC website which enables user to search by first name, last name, and department.  This is a highly functional piece of technology that took several months to complete.

· Putting together “mock up” design for the new LPC home page using people oriented designs (PODs) that guide the user to various pages and resources.  There may be cosmetic changes to the look of the website, but the template will not be changed.

· Her office has been moved out of the old PDC and into room 2111 near the Library entrance.

4. Other
Pat Pohl brought forward an issue with registration and classes being cancelled in error.  It apparently seems to happen most often with cross-listed classes, or those with a fast track class piggy-backed onto it.  In addition there have been repeatability issues when Banner doesn’t allow students to sign up for Mon/Wed and Tues/Thurs Weight Training classes (because it identifies them as duplicate records).  John Gonder added that they have had similar problems with CIS classes.  Jeannine Methe offered to have someone from IT come to the College to look at the issue more closely.
John Gonder also suggested that it could be worthwhile to make email addresses a required field at registration, especially for DE classes – it could make an impact on retention and student communication with faculty.  Jeannine Methe noted that down the road, Luminus will generate this for us.  We can (with the pilot) begin doing grades online in December, and then in the Spring continue with online rosters and drops.  After that, IT will look at adding the waitlist feature and add authorizations.  If the Luminus pilot goes well, we can launch as early as Spring for the student email, followed by the web portal in Summer 2008).
Mike Ansell shared that the Chemistry Department has gotten a lot of new technology over the last year.  The old spectrometer used to be a large unit that took 1.5 hours to conduct an experiment.  Now the new one is much smaller and takes only one second to complete the same task.  He thanked Steve Gunderson, Sherman Lindsey, and Ethan Castor for setting up the equipment.

Next Meeting:
Monday, October 22, 2007 at 2:30 pm in room 1603
